
Dear families, parents and carers, 

Welcome to the September edition of our monthly newsletter, which aims to give you a
flavour of what exciting learning the children have been under-taking. It was lovely to
see many of you attending our ‘Welcome to the Year Group’ meetings where you got to
meet the teachers and learn about the year group’s learning/events and homework.
We hope you found these meetings useful. Copies of the presentations have been sent
out and can be found in our year group pages on our website -
https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/classpages/

Harvest Donations 
Thank you to those who have sent in Harvest donations already. We are collecting for
two worthwhile causes, the ‘East Grinstead Foodbank’ and ‘Crawley Open House’. The
Foodbank provides food for families with a low income, or who are victims of a sudden
crisis, who may be struggling to put food on the table. Crawley Open House is an
organisation we have supported in the past and they provide support and services for
those suffering the effects of homelessness, unemployment, loneliness, discrimination,
or other forms of exclusion. Items that the Foodbank and Crawley Open House are
currently asking for, include:
Items that the Foodbank and Crawley Open House are currently asking for include: 

Pasta Sauce 
Tinned soup 
Fruit Juice Long Life 1 ltr 
Small washing powder/ liquid for clothes 
Coffee 
Sugar 
Boxes of biscuits 
Tubes of crisps

All items must be un-opened, in their original packaging and undamaged, otherwise
they cannot be used. Items should also have a use by date of 2025 or longer. We are
collecting until Friday 11th October.
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Early Years
What a great start to Early Years we have had. We have been so busy exploring resources inside and outside...
making concoctions in the mud kitchen, exploring colours with resources and paints and working together in the
sand pit, are definitely some of our favourite activities so far! We have been getting to know each other by
sharing our ‘My Journey’ booklets. We have been working hard to learn school routines such as showing Respect
through good listening on the carpet and Responsibility by remembering how we line up. We have enjoyed
singing nursery rhymes and listening to stories. 
We are looking forward to going on a listening walk around the school grounds, and painting self-portraits. 
Please be sure to label each of your child's belongings as it is very easy for jumpers, shoes, etc. to get muddled
especially when they are coming on and off as the weather changes and when we use wellies for outside
activities such as the mud kitchen.  If we could please ask that scooters (and bicycles) are not used whilst on the
school grounds, to help keep everyone safe.

Year 1

In Maths, we have been learning about one more and one less of a number. 
In Science, we went on a ‘senses’ walk, thinking about the different things our senses had noticed. In
Learning and Life Skills, the children have been thinking about ways to work together as a team; they
played a game with a hoop and had to work as a team to pass the hoop around. 
Thank you to the parents who were able to join us for our meet the teacher meeting. We look forward
to working with you all this year.
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What a busy start the children have had to
year 1. They had a special visitor, a cuddly
teddy who came to tell them about our new
experience, Toy Town. We thought of questions
to ask the bear. We are going to find out how
toys are made and where they come from. If
you have any photos of toys that you had, we
would love to share these with the children.
The children have been listening to the story of
Everywhere Bear. They even had a visit from
two Steiff bears! They drew their own bear
and wrote adventures for it to go on. 
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Year 2
In Year 2 we have had a great start to the year and have really been enjoying learning about Alice in
Wonderland. We are very excited to be making our 'Mad Hatter' hats in DT, where we will be using our cutting
and joining skills to make sure they fit our heads. 
In maths, we have been using lots of resources to show tens and ones when making 2 digit numbers. We have
also been working hard to start learning our 2 times tables, which we are practising each day in our maths
lessons. 
In our English, we have all designed our own 'Wonderlands' filled with all of our favourite things. We have then
written a setting description to describe these, using all of our learning about expanded noun phrases. 
In Science, we have been learning about materials and finding out about their properties. We have explored
different materials in our classrooms and have been investigating which of them can be bent, stretched, twisted
or squashed. 

Year 3
The children have settled well into Year 3 and are enjoying our first experience 'Bright Sparks. How does
electricity work?' Our stunning start involved the children using circuit equipment to make a working circuit,
discussing what they knew about electricity. Ask your child if they can name the parts of a circuit. 
In English, we have been learning the different word classes which will be used to write a description about the
children's own dragons. This is based around the book, 'Tell Me a Dragon'. In art, the children used their sketching
skills to learn how to draw the eyes and skin of a dragon, combining these skills, and their imagination, to draw a
dragon of their own. 
For Maths, we have been learning about place value, introducing hundreds and 3-digit numbers. Using their
times tables knowledge, the children have been recapping their 2, 5 and 10 times tables before moving onto the
3 times tables. 
We are really looking forward to using our science knowledge and D&T skills to build a dragon cave with a
working light. 
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Year 4
We have had a fabulous start to the term in Year 4! We have started our learning with our Experience topic of
Light and Sound and have been investigating our enquiry questions: 'How do we see? How do we hear?'. For our
Stunning Start, we placed beads on a board to represent Braille lettering, as invented by Louis Braille, using the
Braille alphabet to spell our names! We have been looking at light and dark in Science and we even conducted
our own experiment, to see what materials would be best for making an eye mask. We used shoe boxes and
torches to record if the fabrics were opaque, translucent, or transparent. We are looking forward to designing
and creating our very own eye masks in DT this term! In Maths, we have been working on place value, and have
been ordering numbers to 10,000 on a number line. We have also been using practical resources such as cubes
and Dienes to help us. In English, we have been investigating our key text 'The Firework Makers Daughter' and
identifying key word groups such as fronted adverbials and imperative verbs. We will be using our new words
later in the term to create our character descriptions and diary entries. In PE this term we are already mastering
how to hold a badminton racket correctly as well as a hockey stick! We have also been practising serving in
badminton and passing in hockey. 

Year 5

In English, we have dived into Ted Hughes' The Iron Man. This short story tells of a metal giant and the
destruction and devastation he brings to a small community. Pupils have been looking at the meaning of
unfamiliar vocabulary and answering questions based on their comprehension of the text. 
We are about to start newspaper reports based around this story. We will look at the features of a good
newspaper report and how they are laid out. 
In Maths, we have revised place value and looked for the first time at Roman Numerals. We have been looking at
numbers up to a million , and coming up with mental strategies to add thousands , hundred , tens etc. to these
large numbers simply by altering the place value of the digits. Incidentally, this topic in maths also lends itself to
problem solving. 
Please remind children that homework is posted on Google Classroom and we are happy to give children a
paper copy if they are unable to access the technology or unable to print it off. In addition to this, we have also
reminded children of their usernames and passwords for Rockstar maths, which can be undertaken at home. It
just keeps those multiplication tables fresh and will really help in maths this year. 
Please continue to encourage your child to read every evening and fill in their reading diary and these are
checked on a Friday by their class teacher. 
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Year 5 kicked off their stunning start to Mysterious Materials with a
morning of scientific experiments that looked at reversible and
irreversible changes. The children then wrote up their investigations
in their own format. Some chose instructions others' chose a simple
diagram with labels. We crated rainbows from skittles, gloop from
cornflour and vegetable oil lava lamps. We will continue to look at
how materials are fit for purpose and their properties throughout
the half term. 
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Year 6
Year 6 have had a great start to the Autumn Term and their final year at Halsford Park. 
Year 6 started their space topic by making papier mache planets and the sun and learning all about the planets
in our solar system. 
We have been working hard in English writing our non-chronological reports about planets. The children have
worked hard to include factual information and structure this into relevant, organised paragraphs. They have now
all been published and look fantastic!
In maths we have been perfecting our place value skills with numbers up to 10,000,000! This week we have
focused on counting through 0 and adding and subtracting negative numbers.
We have also enjoyed outdoor learning so far this term and have cleared a large area around the compost piles.
Some of the children have already made their campfire doughnuts! In reading, we have been enjoying ‘Cosmic’
by Frank Cottrell-Boyce - a story in which a boy ends up (by accident) floating through space in a rocket. Will he
make it back to Earth safely?
As we get ready for Windmill Hill, please remember to complete the Code of Conduct Google form that has
previously been sent.

Amazon Wish List

Early Years Intake 2024 
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If you would like to make a donation via the Halsford Park Amazon wish list the
link is https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1W92U15ZTOXUK?ref_=wl_share
We open each package with a sense of excitement and are extremely grateful for
every donation.

Do you have, or do you know a child born between 1st September 2020
and 31st August 2021? If so, they are eligible to start school in September
2025. We have set the dates for our Early Years tours – please see our
website for details about booking in a visit. 
Early Years Prospective Parents - Halsford Park Primary School
Applications can be made online at www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions
from Monday 7th October at 9am. For further advice or information
please contact 03330 142 903. 

The deadline is Wednesday 15th January 2025. Please spread the word of
how great our school is!
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Tag Rugby- Year 3 and 4
On Wednesday 25th September, children from year 3 and 4 attended a Tag Rugby Festival where they
took part in some amazing activities in preparation for some games. All the children who went
participated fantastically and enjoyed their time learning new skills. Mrs Durrant 

Tag Rugby- Year 5 and 6

How to become a volunteer at Halsford Park 
We are always looking for members of our school community to come and volunteer at school to help
our children. Volunteering is a great way to give back to the local community and we have seen the
benefits of having volunteers coming into school to help with reading, gardening etc. It can also be a
great way to gain experience of working with children if this is a career you are considering. Most of
our volunteers currently work to support children with reading; however, if you have a passion for
outdoor learning and gardening, and you are free on a Friday afternoon, then helping out with outdoor
learning may be for you! We will provide safeguarding training to all volunteers.      
For more information, please see our website: https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/guide-for-
volunteers/
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We recently took part in a tag-rugby festival
hosted by East Grinstead Rugby Club. It was a
fantastic afternoon where those new to the sport
were able to learn new skills and participate in
some games against other schools. 
As always, our children represented the school
brilliantly and were true ambassadors. Mr Busse
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Parent Forum 19th September 
For our first Parent Forum of the year, we focused on the purpose of these meetings through generating
a set of terms of reference as well as an opportunity to provide an update on our new School
Improvement Plan for 2024-2025. In any other business, parents raised a concern with some adults
vaping near to children and adults whilst waiting for the gates to open and also that some dogs near
the gates are scaring the children. As a result, we will update our Parents Code of Conduct to
respectfully request that adults refrain from vaping near others and that dogs are kept a reasonable
distance away from others. Thank you for your understanding in advance. Minutes from the meeting will
be available by the end of next week. We are also looking for a volunteer from our Early Years Parents
to be a year group rep. We hold meetings once a half term (although any parents/carers are welcome).
Please see either Mrs Spencer or Miss Loftus for more details. The next Parent Forum will be on Tuesday
26th November where Mrs Durrant will be consulting with the forum on a Induction checklist for families
joining our community during the school year i.e. creating an overview of what we can do to ensure the
best possible transitions when joining our school. 

Online safety: Back to school online safety tips for children
Each newsletter, I will continue to include a top tips poster around an area of online safety. This
month’s is a top tips overview for online safety when back to school. We hope you find this useful. 

Update from Ms Davies- SENCO
Over the summer holidays, we were delighted to hear that we have been awarded a silver award in the
West Sussex Autism Awareness Award demonstrating the achievement of consistency of good support
across the school.
The following strengths were identified:

Consistent use of visual timetables and regulating visuals across school.
Consistent autism affirming ethos and practice including celebration and acceptance of autistic
pupils.
Consistent gaining of pupil voice and including parent carers in CARMS.
Consistent working with parent carers to share knowledge and work together to support autistic
children.
Consistent use of checklists and varying pupil voice resources to create clear understanding of
autistic pupils’ strengths and needs. Staff use this to adapt practice.

We were given some useful feedback and we are already working towards Gold with Jane Crawford
from West Sussex and her team as part of the Autism in Schools Project. 

I have really enjoyed my first couple of weeks as SENCO - please do get in touch with me (or your class
teacher in the first instance) if you have any concerns/worries that we can help with. Ms Davies-
SENCO.
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Marathon Litter Pick

School, Eco Council and A-Team 2024-2025
We are currently in the process of recruiting our new members, and these will be announced very
shortly. I know many of the children worked hard to prepare a persuasive speech in order to get voted
in. Our Councils will start to include updates in our newsletters to keep you informed of their important
work alongside Ms Davies, Mrs McKay and Mrs Lochwood. 

Prefects 2024-2025

We are extremely proud of your children and I continue to look forward to celebrating their personal
and academic successes over the year whilst working in partnership with you. Thank you for your
continued support. 

With very kind regards 

Mrs Claire Spencer – Headteacher
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This week Oscar and Cain were invited to a Mayoral Reception to recognise
community contributions to the town following their marathon litter pick they did
in June. 
 
Mayor Steve Ody was very kind and asked to join them on their next litter pick.
Another councillor Julie Mockford was very impressed with them and told them
that she arranges local litter picks around the town and she would be keen to get
more people involved.  Well done boys!

I am delighted to share with you that we have a wonderful new set of year 6 prefects for this
academic year. Congratulations to Emily, Aaradhya, Ava, Mia H, Mahum, Waniya, Freddie, Joshua,
Grace, Abigail, Meadow, Jack, Isla, Stanley, Mia M, Kaelah-Rae, Ella, Lucia, Tyler-Storm, Alexander,
Bella, Amber, Esther, Orla and Santiago who all wrote very thoughtful, persuasive letters to explain
why they thought they would fit the job description. I will be meeting with them monthly to discuss
what is going well and even better ifs. They have already shown themselves to be compassionate role
models to the rest of the school. Well done to these inspirational children.
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October 

4th Welcome to Early Years Meeting

14th- 16th Year 6- Windmill Hill Residential

25th Last Day of Term

21st- 29th Half Term Holiday

 December

4th Key Stage 2 Carol Concert

6th
Early Years- Find Out Friday

2.40pm

 November 

4th INSET Day- School Closed

5th Return to School

5th & 7th Family Learning Conferences

8th
Early Years- Find Out Friday

2.40pm

13th Year 5- CEMA School Trip

14th Year 3- Butser Farm Trip

20th
Early Years- Writing Workshop

2.30pm

26th Parent Forum 9.05am- all welcome

27th Flu Vaccines- Whole School

30th PTA Christmas Fair

Class Assemblies - 9.00- 9.30am

17th Jan 6DS Class Assembly

24th Jan 5JM Class Assembly

31st Jan 6CB Class Assembly

28th Feb 3RD Class Assembly

7th March 1GS Class Assembly

14th March 1MS Class Assembly

28th March 5IG Class Assembly

4th April 3WR Class Assembly

2nd May  2BG Class Assembly

9th May 2LS Class Assembly

20th June 4DN Class Assembly

27th June 4JW Class Assembly

4th July Early Years Class Assembly

11th July Early Years Class Assembly

15th Last Day of Term

16th- 1st Christmas Holidays

 December 
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Dates for your Diary

Sporting Events Calendar - Autumn Term 2024
https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2024/09/PE-events-Autumn-
term-2024.pdf
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Featuring Mrs Gander as Nun
Number 7!
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Community Events 
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